LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
One Stop Shop,
Longshaw Drive,
Little Hulton.

27th September, 2004

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
Cath Wetherby - in the Chair

Councillors Vincent Devine, Doris Fernandez, David Lewis, Iain Lindley, Bernard Pennington, Alice Smyth and Stan Witkowski
Sandra Turner - Walkden Congregational Church

Sylvia Phillips 
} St. Paul’s Peel Parish Community Hall

Mavis Bonney
}

Adrian Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust

John Kelly

} Greater Manchester Police

Andy Sutcliffe
}

D. Brennand - Harrop Fold School

John Fraser

} Armitage Residents’ Association

Tommy Cavanagh
}

E. Hartigan - Age Concern

Beryl Chapman - Chair of Armitage Residents’ Association

Paul Hassall 
- Local Resident

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


Anne Williams - Director of Community and 



Social Services - Area Co-ordinator


Angie Taylor - Neighbourhood Manager


Dave Jolley - Development Services Directorate 


Marilyn Thornley - NPHL


Vicky Ryan - Strategy and Regeneration 


Eileen Buchan - Salford Youth Service


Nikki Park - Corporate Services Directorate 

33.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Eric Burgoyne and Barbara Miller and Gaynor Morrison, Mr. McNulty and Stephen Farrow.

34.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 26th July, 2004, be approved as a correct record, subject to an amendment to the attendance list, to include the name of Councillor Bernard Pennington.

35.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 21(c)(i) - Proposed Post Office Closures

Angie Taylor reported that the City Council had responded to the consultation on the proposals for post office closures and knowledge of the area had been included in the submission, to enable those responsible for making the decision to consider local issues/concerns.


Reference was made to the sub post offices and whether it would be beneficial to consult with them to identify whether they would wish to continue to provide services at their premises, or prefer someone to take over the business.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Minute 20 - Homelessness

Councillor Iain Lindley reported that the Environmental Scrutiny Committee had recently established a Sub-Committee to investigate homelessness and anyone with any views/comments with regard to this matter could forward them to himself or an officer in the Scrutiny Team.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

36.
MINUTES OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meetings of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group held on 26th August and 21st September, 2004, be noted.

37.
MATTERS ARISING

Minute 22 - Walkden Recreation Centre

Angie Taylor reported that a meeting had been held to discuss the concerns regarding Walkden Recreation Centre, at which it was agreed that an action plan be produced which would detail the improvements required and the funding options.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

38.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth

Eileen Buchan provided an update on the work undertaken by the Salford Youth Service, with specific reference to:-

· Extra funding had been obtained to keep the two youth centres open during the summer and the activities provided included:-

· DJ Skills Workshop

· Quiz Nights

· Craft Sessions

· Detached work carried out at Parr Fold Park

· Work being carried out with children who had recently left school - in liaison with Connexions 

· Assistance provided to complete application forms and CVs

· International Youth Work Week (November, 2004) - Event at Buile Hill - Health

· Liaison with the Drug Action Team with regard to alcohol and drug issues

· Duke of Edinburgh Award - Harrop Fold School and Walkden High School

· Working with Greater Manchester Police in relation to current issues at Parr Fold Park

· Work being carried out with Sports Development

· Prince’s Trust - personal development course for young people who were unemployed 

· Revelations - Drop-in café 

· Youth Service now linked with neighbourhood management


Reference was made to (a) the wheeled sports ramp facility at Parr Fold Park as it was currently covered in graffiti, (b) complaints received from residents on Park Road, as due to the success of the security camera at Parr Fold Park, young people were dispersing into the area causing a nuisance and (c) the availability of the community room on the Armitage Estate, as it was felt that it was not currently used to its full potential.


Eileen Buchan reported that there were currently two groups using the sports ramp facility at Parr Fold Park and it was hoped that it may be possible to engage them in an arts project which may assist in the prevention of future vandalism.


Tommy Cavanagh reported that he had obtained a grant of £1,000 to enable activities to be provided after school for children aged 5 to 11, however, there was a need for professional advice to be obtained and for premises to be identified, at which facilities could be provided.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager contact the Director of Environmental Services to ensure that action was being taken with regard to the removal of the graffiti on the wheeled sports ramp facility at Parr Fold Park.




(3) THAT Marilyn Thornley refer the comments with regard to the use of the community room on the Armitage Estate to New Prospect Housing Limited.


(b)
General

(i)
Ken Wright and Marion Cook

The Area Co-ordinator reported with regret the sad deaths of Ken Wright and Marion Cook.


RESOLVED:
THAT a letter be sent on behalf of Members of the Community Committee offering condolences to the families.


(ii)
Budget Consultation 2005/06

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that the Director of Corporate Services was now making arrangements to undertake consultation with the public in developing the City Council’s spending and Council Tax proposals for 2005/06 and it was proposed that a presentation be provided at each Community Committee during November, 2004.


The proposed format for the presentation on the budget consultation comprised of:-

· Introduction by the Chair/Member of the Budget Scrutiny Committee

· Budget and Council Tax overview

· Priorities from quality of life survey 

· Impact of the Government’s comprehensive spending review

· Feedback from Members of Community Committees and the public on spending priorities and council tax levels


RESOLVED:
THAT (a) a special meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee be arranged to be held in November, 2004, and (b) information with regard to the budgetary process be circulated to Members of the Community Committee prior to that meeting.


(iii)
Thanksgiving Service - St. Paul’s Peel Parish Community Hall

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that a Thanksgiving Service would be held at St. Paul’s Peel Parish Community Hall on 24th October, 2004, commencing at 2.30 p.m.


(iv)
Harrop Fold School - Road Safety

Adrian Dunning reported that in relation to concerns expressed previously regarding the need for road safety measures around Harrop Fold School, (a) a positive attempt had been made by staff within the school to address the current situation and (b) it had been reported that traffic dispersal measures were being investigated and it was felt that any action proposed should be supported by the Community Committee.


Tommy Cavanagh expressed concern with regard to the car parking situation at the Our Lady and the Lancashire Martyrs School.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT officers within the Traffic Management Team be requested to investigate the need for road safety measures at Harrop Fold School and the car parking situation at Our Lady and the Lancashire Martyrs School.

 39.
OPENCAST COAL MINING

Dave Jolley reported (a) on the history of the Cutacre site, (b) on the planning permission which had been granted at a public inquiry, for opencast coal mining at the site, subject to the applicant complying with numerous conditions, (c) that although there had been some doubt as to whether the proposed development would proceed, it had now been indicated that the original scheme as detailed in the planning permission would now be implemented, (d) that there had been numerous conditions attached to the planning permission, most of which would need to be implemented prior to work commencing on site, (e) that there was a need to make arrangements to liaise with local people with regard to the current situation and it had been agreed that representatives from UK Coal attend the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group on 28th October, 2004, to discuss options for consultation and (f) that one of the conditions involved the establishment of a Liaison Committee involving representatives from Little Hulton, Bolton and Wigan and discussions would be held with representatives of UK Coal with regard to how this should be operated.


Reference was made to previous objections submitted with regard to the proposals and Dave Jolley indicated that planning permission had been granted by the Secretary of State, however, officers from the three local authorities involved would be liaising with UK Coal to ensure that they comply with all the conditions relating to that permission.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

40.
ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR - UPDATE

Andy Sutcliffe provided an update with regard to anti-social behaviour/police activities in the area, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Restructure - the number of police officers at Little Hulton Police Station had now increased to 86

· Decrease in crime incidents 

· Burglary from homes down by 20%

· Burglaries to other dwellings down by 35%

· Theft from motor vehicles down by 49%

· Areas of concern included the increase in the theft of motor vehicles, however, there were a number of individuals who appeared to be responsible for the majority of the incidents in the area and appropriate action was being taken

· CCTV - positive results 

· 3 additional CCTV cameras 

· Eastham Way

· Brindley Estate

· Brookhurst

· Ongoing police operations

· Tahiti 

· Revlon

· Drug Raids

· School based police officers at Harrop Fold School and Walkden High School

· Anti-social Behaviour Orders 

· Ashawe Terrace - motorbikes

· Police community support officers


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

41.
NEW GOVERNMENT ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR POLICIES AND PROCEDURES CONSULTATION

Marilyn Thornley gave a presentation on the provisions of the Anti-Social Behaviour Act 2003, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Anti-Social Behaviour Act 2003 - Housing Powers

· Landlord Policy/Procedure

· Progress in Salford/NPHL


Marilyn Thornley reported (a) that the Act would enable Demoted Tenancy Orders to be made and if granted this would replace the secure tenancy, so that, if further anti-social behaviour occurred, the tenancy could be terminated and (b) on the proposed consultation arrangements.


Reference was made to (a) the need for consideration to be given to the allocation of properties to future tenants to ensure that the area was suitable/appropriate, (b) homelessness, as priority was given to those who were registered as homeless, however, this often resulted in those who were placed on the housing waiting list for some considerable time becoming frustrated, as there were occasions where properties were allocated to residents living outside the Salford area and (c) the number of Anti-Social Behaviour Orders issued during the last 12 months.


Marilyn Thornley reported that (i) the City Council had a duty to provide accommodation to those who were identified as homeless, (ii) if difficulties were being experienced with regard to letting a particular property, the criteria for allocating the premises would be widened which may therefore create a mixed tenancy in the area, (iii) it was possible for residents’ groups to become involved in the allocation of properties and this had proved successful in the past, (iv) 


references were required from potential tenants and the Homelessness Team did 


carry out an interview prior to the allocation of a property and (v) introductory and demoted tenancies would help to ensure that new tenants behaved appropriately.


Marilyn Thornley circulated a questionnaire on the anti-social behaviour draft policy and procedures and requested that those present respond to the questions and return them in the pre-paid envelopes provided.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

42.
VE DAY CELEBRATIONS

The Area Co-ordinator reported that (a) the VE Day Celebrations, which were due to take place on 7th May, 2005, would be the last official marking of the Second World War, (b) a Working Group had been established by the City Council to look at appropriate ways to celebrate the event and (c) a request was being made to Community Committees to identify whether they had any suggestions for their areas.


RESOLVED:
THAT a request be made to the Members of the Senior Moments Group to give consideration to appropriate ways to celebrate VE Day.

43.
DRAFT COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN

The Neighbourhood Manager circulated the draft Community Action Plan for 2004/05, which highlighted the priorities identified at the Community Conference, the main points of which included:-

· Youth nuisance

· CCTV 

· Demolition of Kenyon flats 

· Future of Harrop Fold School

· Completion of the Shops Strategy 

· Public transport in the evening

· Variety of activities for youths

· Summer play schemes

· Provision of play equipment

· Health - GPs

· Drug issues - preventative work

· Support for parents

· Domestic violence


Reference was made to (a) people seeking asylum, (b) Harrop Fold School and whether a date had been agreed for its closure and (c) children’s behaviour around the shops during the school lunch time.


Angie Taylor reported that (i) a meeting had been held on 27th September, 2004, to discuss the future of the Harrop Fold site and it had been suggested that the school would close in 2007 and (ii) planning for the future of the site had already 


commenced, a basic assessment of the buildings had been carried out to identify the options and more detailed plans would be submitted at a future meeting of the Community Committee.


Mr. Brennand, Deputy Headteacher of Harrop Fold School, reported that (a) action had been taken in relation to the behaviour of children around the shops during lunch time, however, difficulties were experienced due to the access arrangements at the site and (b) the provision of fencing was currently being investigated, the cost of which would be approximately £50,000, however, approval to carry out the work would depend on the proposals for the site in the future. 


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT any comments/additions to the draft Community Action Plan be forwarded to Angie Taylor prior to the next meeting of the Community Committee.




(2) THAT the Community Action Plan be submitted at the next meeting of the Community Committee for approval.




(3) THAT a meeting be arranged involving the Neighbourhood Manager, the Deputy Head of Harrop Fold School and Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner to discuss the provision of fencing around the school site.

44.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP HELD ON 2ND SEPTEMBER, 2004

RESOLVED:
THAT the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group made at its meeting held on 2nd September, 2004, be endorsed.

45.
BUDGET STATEMENT

The Neighbourhood Manager submitted the financial budget statement as at 27th September, 2004, in respect of the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee devolved budget 2004/05.


RESOLVED:
THAT the financial position statement be noted.

46.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the positive action press statements:-

· Reduction in the crime incidents 

· VE Day Celebrations

· Draft Community Action Plan

· Decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group - 2nd September, 2004

47.
SALFORD COMMUNITY RADIO

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information circulated with regard to the Salford Community Radio be noted.




(2) THAT a representative of Salford Community Radio be requested to provide a presentation at the next meeting of the Community Committee on the Radio Project.

48.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 29TH NOVEMBER, 2004

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee to be held on 29th November, 2004:-

· Update - Policing Priority Area 

· Community Action Plan

· Presentation - Salford Community Radio

49.
LYNNE SLAMON - NEW YORK MARATHON

Councillor Doris Fernandez reported that Lynne Slamon, Senior Committee Administrator, would be participating in the New York Marathon in November, 2004, and raising money for the charity, Western Spirit.


RESOLVED:
THAT any donations/sponsors be forwarded to Councillor Doris Fernandez or Lynne Slamon direct.

50.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 29th November, 2004, at Walkden Congregational Church, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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